
 

 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL AND HEALTH SERVICES 

Aging and Long-Term Support Administration 

PO Box 45600, Olympia, Washington 98504-5600 

September 3, 2021 
 

ALTSA:  AFH #2021-050 
ALTSA:  ALF #2021-050 
ALTSA:  ESF #2021-044 
ALTSA:  NH #2021-066 

ALTSA: CCRSS #2021-045 
CORRECTION REGARDING LONG-TERM CARE SETTING REQUIREMENTS UNDER 

GOVERNOR PROCLAMATION 21-14, COVID-19 VACCINATION REQUIREMENTS 
 
Dear Provider / Administrator / Agency: 
 
The letter is to correct and clarify long-term care setting obligations under Governor 
Proclamation 21-14, COVID-19 Vaccination Requirement. 
 
On August 27, the Department of Social and Health Services (DSHS) mistakenly included long-
term care settings in a letter regarding contract requirements under the Governor’s vaccination 
proclamation. Those of you who are Medicaid contracted facilities may have received this letter.  
 
However, licensed nursing homes, assisted living facilities, adult family homes, enhanced 
services facilities, and contracted supported living service providers are considered health care 
settings under proclamation 21-14. As such, you are not required to follow the direction in the 
August 27 letter and are not required to provide DSHS with a signed declaration. 
  
For instructions on long-term care setting requirements under the Governor’s vaccination 
proclamation, please follow this link to the ALTSA Provider / Administrator Letters web page and 
read the provider letter entitled “Governor Proclamation on Mandatory Vaccination” dated 
September 3, 2021. 
    
Thank you for your continued commitment to resident health and safety. If you have any 
questions, please contact RCS at RCSPolicy@dshs.wa.gov.  

 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Mike Anbesse, Director 
Residential Care Services 

 
DSHS: “Transforming Lives” 

 

 
 
 

https://www.governor.wa.gov/sites/default/files/proclamations/21-14.1%20-%20COVID-19%20Vax%20Washington%20Amendment.pdf
https://www.dshs.wa.gov/altsa/residential-care-services/altsa-provider-letters?type=All&field_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Byear%5D=2021&subject=
mailto:RCSPolicy@dshs.wa.gov

